
Diary Dates  

 

Friday 27th May 2022: Issue 9 

Monday 30th 

May 2022 - 

Friday 3rd June 

2022 - Half Term 

 

Wednesday 8th 

June 2022 - 

Swimming Gala 

Day 1 

 

Friday 10th June 

2022 - Parent 

Picnic & Jubilee 

Tree Planting 

Ceremony 

 

Wednesday 15th 

June 2022 - 

Swimming Gala 

Day 2 

 

Saturday 18th 

June 2022 - 

Volunteers 

required to help 

prepare animal 

therapy area 

 

Monday 4th & 

Tuesday 5th July 

2022 - Transition 

Days 

Hello All, 

Welcome to our May newsletter, I am so pleased to share 

that this is the first half term, since the commencement of 

the pandemic, that we have been able to keep the 

school fully open, and what a half term it has been. 

The children and staff have worked hard to carry out their 

learning activities, trips and visits and I hope you enjoy 

looking at all of the exciting experiences they have had. 

This month we have also celebrated the Queens Platinum 

Jubilee, we were so lucky to join together and sing special 

songs for the queen, enjoy a wonderful afternoon tea 

style lunch and take part in memory making events. 

Our new reading books have finally arrived, which is great 

news – this means that all of our reading materials now 

match to our planned scheme, which is part of our 

planned actions for this year.  We hope you enjoy the 

new books when your children bring them home.   

This evening you will have been emailed a copy of the 

Rapid Action Plan 1 and 2 that we are working on as we 

move through the summer term.  You will also receive a 

document that outlines the comments shared by parents 

at our post Ofsted event.  We will continue to share this 

information through email with you, as they are larger 

documents. 

Laura Slinn 

Executive Head Teacher 



 Blue Class have had a lovely and busy time this month as I know many of you 

have seen on our Class Dojo page. We have all shared some exciting and 

enjoyable learning activities together. 

We have really enjoyed our topic “Going on an Adventure” and all the lovely 

learning activities we have taken part in as part of this. Firstly, we had our Bear 

Hunt Adventure where we engaged in lots of sensory activities based upon 

this story. Some of our favourite activities included making polar bear biscuits 

and having our own bear hunt. 

Our next adventure began with the story “Whatever Next!” and this led us 

into a pretend journey into space. We re-enacted the story and explored 

many space related activities including playing with moon sand and mini 

moon buggies. We have painted on different textures to create our own 

planets. Everyone also enjoyed discovering and counting aliens, planets, stars 

and spacemen during our space hunt! 

We have thought about what we would take on our own picnic, developing 

independence skills through making sandwiches and cakes.  



Wow! Where did that half-term go to?  

It has been an exciting and fun filled half-term and the children have worked so well in all 

areas of learning.  

We have been exploring lots of things as part of the topic ‘Our Local Area’ and the boys 

even enjoyed making an open top bus for our very own sightseeing tour of the local 

landmarks.  

In Science, we have learnt all about living things and have been able to identify and 

classify a range of creatures including minibeasts. We enjoyed a mini beast hunt and have 

been busy making microhabitats for a creature.  

In Maths, the boys consolidated their addition and subtraction skills and then we explored 

capacity and time. We particularly liked using the water play to explore full, half-full and 

empty.  

During our English sessions, we read the stories ‘The Very Hungry Caterpillar’ and ‘Tadpoles 

Promise’. These were really fun and engaging stories and the children loved hearing them 

and speaking about their favourite parts. We also looked at a range of non-fiction texts 

about butterfly and frog life-cycles.  

We can’t wait for our next and last busy half-term.  

Have a great holiday! 



WOW! We have had an amazing start to summer term!  

Our topic this term has been A Teddy Bears Picnic. 

Linking to our topic we have covered a range of activities including lots of teddy bears 

picnics in class. 

In English, we have been developing our writing skills using Write Dance, the Sandy Hill Song. 

Staff modelled the  actions to children and encouraged them to copy.  Children have had 

access to mark making materials to ‘Scrimble’ and copy writing patterns for vertical, 

horizontal lines and circles and dots.  

In Maths, we have been focusing our learning on 2d shapes; rectangle, triangle, circle and 

square. We have been using our ICT skills to access Shape monster on Topmarks.com. The 

children have all experienced this and some have shown how amazing they are at 

completing a simple ICT game.  

 

Well Done Orange class what an amazing half term we have had! 



Green class have enjoyed a lovely half term, full of new and exciting activities. Firstly, thank 

you to the pupils and parents of green class for welcoming and working alongside me to im-

prove the education and welfare of our amazing class. During these 5 short weeks, we have 

started our phonics programme, improving our use and recognition of sounds, 3x a week. We 

have also ramped up our reading and now enjoy reading for pleasure books at home, 

eBooks on Bugcub relating to their phonic level, guided reading books targeted at their 

reading level and whole class reading done at the end of most days. A chunk of our English 

looked at the amazing Beatrix Potter and the tales she wrote. We have covered a great 

amount in maths, including bus timetables, specifically the timetable for the bus we travelled 

on to town. Our topic focus was The Great Outdoors, in geography we compared town and 

countryside and got to enjoy trips out to these locations to identify features for ourselves. 

We’ve been making natural sculptures in the style of Andy Goldsworthy. Identified and tested 

materials in science and learnt about the Five Pillars of Islam. Most exciting many of our chil-

dren got to enjoy a journey on a double-decker bus into Kingswinford and ribbon dancing 

every Friday as part of our sensory Friday.  



WOW! We have had an amazing start to summer term! The children have worked super hard and 

now very aware of the TEACCH set up and musical cues to transition from activity to activity.  

Our topic this term has been A Pirates Life for Me!  

Linking to our topic we have covered a range of topics for each subject. In Science, we have 

focused our learning around rocks and exploring the textures of them, we even had a visit to Kinver 

Edge Rock Houses! 

In Geography, we have been looking at our local amenities and surrounding areas, the boys have 

loved exploring how much space they have to run around in at different parks.  

Yellow class have also explored a History Unit linked to the Monarch, this has included making 

crowns, learning to march to music and completing a dough disco activity to the Grand   Old Duke 

of York.  

 

Well Done Yellow Class we are super proud of you all! 



What a half term!! Coming to the end of my first half term in Purple Class I can honestly say that I 

am so proud of them all. We have done so much and they have all tried hard with their learning 

for me.  We have been lucky enough to see the eggs hatch into little chicks and we even got to 

handle them.  Our History topic was Crime and Punishment hence the wonderful display with 

blood, police tape and even a dead body!  We researched historical figures,  found out about 

the crime and decided whether we thought the punishment fit the crime.  We created the bust 

for our chosen person and looked at the characteristics to help us create a large cardboard cut 

out. During our Jigsaw sessions we have focused on the changes in our bodies, on the inside and 

out as we get older, self image and characteristics.    

We continued with Harry’s Mad and have been using the information text: Until I met Dudley… 

I am looking forward the next half term.. Have a good break x  



 

 

 

                                                            Jubilee Picnic 

Join us on Friday 10th June 2022 1:30 pm - 2:30pm for a family picnic on the field to 

celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  

We would like to invite parents and carers to bring along a picnic and picnic blanket 

for yourself and your child to enjoy.  

“Plant a Tree for the Jubilee!” 

After the picnic, join us for our tree planting and plaque ceremony as part of the 

“Queen’s Green canopy”. 

We look forward to seeing you all there!    

 

A reminder that we would like to invite parents and carers to join staff on Saturday 18th 

June 2022 at 10am –12pm at Cherry Trees School to help prepare the ground for our 

new animal therapy area.  

We will meet in the school reception at 10 am and will then begin work to dig over and 

level the area for a couple of hours  Refreshments will be provided but please, if 

possible, bring your own spade as we do not have enough for everyone!  

For safety reasons, this activity will need to be for grown-ups only so please do not bring 

your children  with you.  

If you can spare us some time to help, please notify the school office so we know who 

to expect on the day.  



Congratulations to: 

 

You have the best    

Attendance for the Month  

Well done to all of you. 

Group % Attend 

Blue Class 87.8 

Red Class 93.3 

Orange Class 92.9 

Green Class 95.0 

Yellow Class 93.7 

Purple Class 84.0 

Green Class 

Queen 

Our sign of the month is Queen – Hand on top of head 

and Straight finger moves diagonally to corner of mouth. 

You can see how to do the sign here: 

https//: www.youtube.com/watch?v=eXkf6L65Ke8  

https/:%20www.youtube.com/watch?v=eXkf6L65Ke8


 

Thank you to all parents who attended our Phonics Coffee Morning on the 24th May. As you will 

all be aware we are now using the ‘Bug Club’ Reading Scheme.  

At home, children are able to access ‘Bug Club’ books online  and the reading comprehension 

can be monitored by the teacher, to see if the books are pitched correctly for the children. 

Upon logging in you will be directed to this home page. If you click on “My Stuff”, all of the books 

the children have been allocated will appear.  

The children can then choose the book they would like to read. On each page, there 

will be a little yellow bug. Once they have clicked on it they will have a question to an-

swer. If the answer is correct they can continue to read the book.  

 

Pupils will all come home with their new reading books and reading records this week. 

Please can you read to/hear your child read as much as possible over the half term 

and fill in their reading record. It can sometimes be difficult after a busy day to think 

what to write in their records. Some ideas of what to comment on in the record might 

be : 

How long did they read for? How did they enjoy the book? Did they find any words 

difficult? Did they read confidently? Could they guess what was going to happen next 

and make inferences.  





Please see the information below taken from the Money Helper website 

Managing your money in uncertain times 

The pandemic and the rising cost of living have left lots of people with new money worries. 

Whether you’ve been caught off guard by higher bills and payments, uncertain income or 

the loss of a job, we can help you find your way forward and take the first step towards 

getting on top of things. 

Where to get free debt advice  

If you’re worried about debt, you don’t need to struggle alone. Speaking to a trained and 

experienced debt adviser about your situation can help you see what the best decision for 

you might be. 

A debt adviser can: 

 give you advice on better ways of managing your money 

 check to see if there are any benefits or entitlements you might be able to claim 

 tell you about the ways of dealing with debts that are open to you  

 get you out of debt faster 

 keep everything you tell them confidential. 

Find a free debt adviser near you, online or on the phone:  

https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/money-troubles/dealing-with-debt/use-our-debt-

advice-locator  

Help if you’re struggling with bills and payments  

Our quick, easy-to-use Bill prioritiser helps you understand which bills and payments to deal 

with first and how to avoid missing any payments:  

https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/money-troubles/way-forward/bill-prioritiser  

 
Help if you’re struggling with debt  

If you’re struggling to keep up with bills and debt payments, don’t worry – you’re not alone. 

We help hundreds of thousands of people with similar worries every year. There are lots of 

things you can do to resolve your difficulties, including getting free debt advice. 

https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/money-troubles/dealing-with-debt  

Popular tools and calculators 

These are the tools and calculators that will help you quickly work out the figures you need 

for some of the most common money situations you may find yourself in. 

Our easy-to-use calculators can help you budget, save and cut back on costs. They can 

help you find impartial advisers, find out how much you might have in retirement, tell you 

how much extra money you need for your baby and much more.  

https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/tools-and-calculators  

https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/money-troubles/dealing-with-debt/use-our-debt-advice-locator
https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/money-troubles/dealing-with-debt/use-our-debt-advice-locator
https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/money-troubles/way-forward/bill-prioritiser
https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/money-troubles/dealing-with-debt
https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/tools-and-calculators





